  Vestry Meeting
May 23, 2021

Members Present:  Mother Mary Schrom Breese, Jenny Loyd, Nancy Floyd, Jill Gray, John Simpson and Charlie Meadows, Treasurer.  Martha Davis has submitted her resignation from the vestry.
The meeting was opened with prayer from Mother Mary.
Minutes of the April 25, 2021 were presented.  Motion was made by Jill to approve the minutes.  Motion seconded by John.  Motion passed. 
Treasurer Report:
Charlie presented the Treasurer's Report for April 2021. Charlie stated that investments have continued to improve each month despite all the issues during the last year.   Motion was made by John to approve the report.  Motion seconded by Nancy.  Motion passed. All agreed they are very grateful for the good financial condition of the church.
Old Business:
Mother Mary presented an updated diocesan Covid guideline.  The Vestry discussed their various views but are hopeful for more changes in the future.
New Business:
Mother Mary informed the Vestry that Martha Davis has resigned from the Vestry and that someone needs to be appointed to fill her position. She will contact Sally Sturges to see if she will serve the remainder of Martha’s term.
John agreed to fill in as Junior Warden until his term is finished.
It is believed that both rental houses will be available soon as the current renters will be leaving.  Jill agreed to check into this as to when they will be out for sure and about possible new renters.
Mother Mary informed the Vestry the apportionment from the diocese will be going down starting in January 2022 but is adding a 2.6% increase for clergy. 
There being no further business, motion as made by Nancy to adjourn.  Motion seconded by John.  Motion passed.
The next vestry meeting will be June 27, 2021.

Respectfully Submitted
Jenny Loyd, Clerk
